Graduate Council Meeting

October 29, 2007

2:30 pm - 4:00 pm

Present:
James Capshew, David Daleke, Paul Jamison, Debora Ralf Shaw, Sherry Queener, James Wimbush

Absent:
Barbara Bichelmeyer, Michael Darnel, Sharon Sims, James Williams, 



Marianne Wokeck
Deans’ Business


Dean Wimbush introduced our new Associate Dean Maxine Watson who started with the University Graduate School on June 1, 2007.  The Graduate School at IUPUI has narrowed their Assistant Dean position search down to 2 candidates.  Dean Wimbush talks about the University Graduate Schools new website that will be up and running soon and about the Graduate Quarterly newsletter.  Once the new website is available there will be a link to donate money to the Graduate School which will go through the Foundation.  He also mentions his plan on having a document created for annual reports (like the IU Fact Book) and hopes to have that available by the end of the academic year for recruitment purposes and prospective students.  Dean Wimbush also talked about the HBCU initiative and would like more input in fundraising ideas.  President Herbert provided a $2 million endowment to continue to fund students to STEM and $250,000 for recruitment of the STEM initiative.  Some of the money has already been used for the Getting Into IU symposium that took place during Celebration Week.  11 students showed up from all over the country to attend the symposium, of which 8 have expressed interest in attending IU.  He announces that the McNair Program grant was renewed.  He also mentioned he spoke during the President’s Cabinet meeting that same morning in regards to dental coverage for graduate students.  He is waiting on a reasonable occurrence before mentioning this initiative to the students.  Currently we fund medical for all SAA and GA students and our peers provide dental coverage as well.  Dean Wimbush talks about his feelings on the role of the Graduate Council.  He feels the Graduate Council should continue working independently with the Graduate School, and act in the way other policy committees act for the College, etc.  He also feels the Graduate Council should be the voice for the Graduate Faculty.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting


The minutes from the September 24, 2007 meeting of the Council were approved.
Graduate Bulletin Revisions


Associate Dean Daleke talks about the bulletin revisions and the sections that need to be changed: Academic Regulations and General Requirements.  Of the Academic Regulations chapter these following topics should be revised: Auditing, Full-Time Study, Transfer from one Department to Another, Graduate Credit-General, Revalidation (what mechanism should we use for revalidation), Foreign Languages and Research Skills, Proficiency in Depth, Area Certificates, and Free-Standing Certificates.  Topics in the General Requirements chapter that need revisions are: Academic Integrity (make sure the document entitled Integrity in Graduate Study is up to date), Requirements for Master’s Degrees (include more information on the formation of committees), Minor Subjects (standards are variable depending on units), Double Major (overlapping courses, the double major form should also be considered in the revisions, 90 credit hours isn’t enough), Advisory Committee (mentorship should be required), Qualifying Exam, Continuing Enrollment (add medical leave and military services policy, should students be required to continuously enroll), and Research Committee.
Award Competitions

Associate Dean Daleke mentions the competitions handout we provided for everyone’s review.  For now we will continue to review the competitions internally but in the future would like to discuss members of the Council helping to administer and review these awards.
New Business


During the Graduate Council meeting on December 10, 2007 the Council should devote some time to talk about the Constitution and Bylaws of the Council.  Some questions to think about are how large the committee should be and how will the members be elected.
